STEPHENS COUNTY HONOR GUARD
MINUTES FOR MEETING SEPTEMBER 27, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Vice-Commander George Parker at 19:15 hours at the American
Legion Hall, Comanche Ok. The pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag was recited. The invocation
was given by Roy Grabman.

Attendance: Officers George Parker Vice-Commander, Larry Welch Treasurer, Jerry McAdory Armorer,
Members: Gary Stinson, Butch Swanson, Duke Goddard, Roy Grabman, Steve Bentley, Kirk Werner,
Johnny Seely, John Williams, Steve Condit.

Minutes from the August 30, 2018 meeting were read and approved.
The Financial report was approved.

Vice Commander’s Report: George Parker reminded everyone of the funerals on 9-28-2018. He has
contacted the Duncan Chamber of Commerce about this years Christmas Parade on December 1, he will
get more information. George and Steve Condit are still looking at the amended by-laws, George
reported on the Geronimo parade that the Honor Guard attended. George said that a request has come
in to present the colors at the Stephens County Fairgrounds at the Senior Rodeo on October 6, at 6:00
P.M.

Armorer’s Report: Jerry McAdory reported that no one has checked the roof leak at the storage facility
at the Duncan Police storage complex.

New Business: Butch Swanson ask about the program at the Empire School. Jerry McAdory mentioned
that the weapons need to be cleaned and changed out for the year and that he would try to get a day
set up to clean weapons and asked for anyone that could help to please do so. Gary Stinson stated that
the VFW in Duncan has sold. Roy Grabman visited with the family at the funeral on Friday 9-21-18 and
said they really appreciated the service we conducted.

Good and Welfare: Please continue to remember Butch Swanson’s son in your prayers.

Johnny Seely made a motion to adjourn, Kirk Werner second, motion approved.

Respectfully submitted, Steve Condit



